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Freddie Mac: Mortgage Interest Rates Will Hit 40 Year Low 

In its most recent monthly outlook report, Freddie Mac stated that its current mortgage 

interest rate forecast is to end 2016 with an average interest rate for 2016 of 3.6% (for 30 

year fixed interest rate), making 2016’s average annual interest rate the lowest in 40 years.  

For 2017, Freddie Mac forecasts an annual average 30 year fixed interest rate of 3.7%, hitting a 

high of 3.9% during the course of 2017. 

Are You 5G Future Ready? 
“Are You 5G Future Ready?” is the title of an  article co-authored by Chris Bland, CEO of 

Cell Site Capital, LLC, and Manos, Martin & Pergram’s Andrew P. Wecker, who serves as 

General Counsel of Cell Site Capital, LLC, published in the Fall 2016 edition of the NAIOP 

Development Magazine, directed to owners and developers of commercial real estate.   

 

5G, or fifth generation mobile communication technology, is currently being tested in five U.S. 

markets by Verizon and by AT&T in at least one Texas city.  5G is phenomenally fast.  A two 

hour movie that took 26 hours to download from a 3G network and takes six minutes on a 

current 4G network will take 3.5 seconds on a 5G network. 

 

The article can be read at https://www.naiop.org/en/Magazine/2016/Fall-2016/Business-Trends/

Are-You-5G-Future-Ready.aspx, or on the law firm’s website (www.mmpdlaw.com). 

Delaware County 9-1-1 Levy 

On the November 8, 2016 ballot will be a Delaware County 9-1-1 levy comprised of the 

existing 0.45 mill levy and an increase of 0.18 mill, a total of 0.63 mill.  The  levy will fund 9-1-1 

for all of Delaware County except within the municipal boundaries of the cities of Columbus, 

Dublin and Westerville (which each operate their own 9-1-1 system).  The existing 0.45 mill 

levy, which expires at the end of 2016, was approved by the voters in 2011 following the 

consolidation of the 9-1-1 systems of Delaware County and the City of Delaware. Deb 

Martin, the spouse of the law firm’s Steve Martin and a former Delaware County 

Commissioner who worked on the consolidation, is serving as chairperson of the committee 

supporting the 9-1-1 levy.  On the back of this bulletin is the Delaware County 2016 9-1-1 

Levy Fact Sheet. 

Notice 

This bulletin provides general information and is not legal advice.  Please contact us if you 

need legal advice. 

 

If you have friends or associates who you think would enjoy receiving a copy of this Client 

Bulletin, please feel free to forward it on.  Thank you. 

https://www.naiop.org/en/Magazine/2016/Fall-2016/Business-Trends/Are-You-5G-Future-Ready.aspx
https://www.naiop.org/en/Magazine/2016/Fall-2016/Business-Trends/Are-You-5G-Future-Ready.aspx



